
          
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
The psalmist writes, “How very good and pleasant it is when kindred live 
together in unity!” It’s as precious as the oil that anointed the priest Aaron and 
as precious as the dew that falls on the mountains of Zion. All are a sign of 
God’s ordained blessing. (Psalm 133). 
As people of faith we are often challenged to show that unity to the world and to 
ourselves – which is really hard when each person comes with differing beliefs 
about important and trivial things. But still, God calls us to work at living out 
that unity where we can. God’s unity isn’t about putting up with each other, but 
a true recognition that we are all created in God’s image – no matter how 
tarnished that image may have become. 
In the local congregation that unity happens as we grow our relationships with 
one another. And a good way to start is to know who’s who! To help make that 
happen, a new church pictorial directory is in the works and we want everyone 
who calls this church home to be in it – even those who hate to have their 
picture taken. The more photo’s we have, the more opportunity we have to call 
one another by name, grow our relationships, and be a sign of God’s ordained 
blessing. 
So, mark your calendar for the photo shoot days - February 23-25 - respond to 
requests to sign up, urge others to do the same, and show up!  
Those who participate will receive a free 8x10 and the new church directory. It 
only costs if you decide to order more pictures.  
Dana Cramer, (845.309.2969) and Jan Lane are heading up this project, so 
please be in touch with them if you have any questions. 
 
Looking forward to seeing a lot of lovely faces, 
 

 

The Parish Visitor 
First Reformed Church of Fishkill 
1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524 

845-896-9836 

office@fishkillreformed.org 
www.fishkillreformed.org 

February, 2017 
 

Love one another 

As I have first 

Loved you. 

John 15:12 

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/


OUR CHURCH TODAY 

                                FEBRUARY CALENDAR 

   1    Book Study*  2 pm,  5 pm    18  Private Event  3 -7:30 

     5   Scout Sunday 

Worship – Communion 10 am 

Chime Choir 11:30 am 

Girl Scout Troop 10524  5 pm 

Annual Reports due 

     19  Worship 10 am 

 Sunday School 10:15 am 

 Congregational Meeting 11:15 am 

 Girl Scout Troop 10524  5 pm 

  Venture Crew 65 7 pm 

       7   Worship and Music  11 am    20 Presidents Day 

       8   Book Study*  2 pm,  5 pm      21   Consistory 7:15 pm 

  Boys Scout Troop 65 Committee  7:15 pm        9   Choir Rehearsal 7 pm 

   12 Worship 10 am 

Sunday School 10:15 am 

Chime Choir 11:30 am 

   22 Book Study*  2 pm,  5 pm 

   23 Directory photos taken  2 pm – 9 pm 

   15   Book Study*  2 pm, 5 pm    24 Directory photos taken  2 pm – 9 pm 

   16 “Parish Visitor” articles due 

Consistory reports due 

Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

   25 Directory photos taken  9 am – 4 pm 

   26 Worship 10 am 

Sunday School 10:15 am 

Chime Choir  11:30 am 

*Indicates Article within 

Please submit articles for the March “Parish Visitor” to the Church Office email address 

office@fishkillreformed.org  by February 16. Thank you. 

Church Calendar – Before scheduling a meeting or event at First Reformed Church, please contact Pat in the 

Church Office to check availability on the church calendar.   

Sunday Bulletin Announcements – Please submit your information to the church office no later than the 

preceding Wednesday to ensure inclusion in the next Sunday bulletin.  

Prayer Chain - To be added to the church prayer chain or to request prayers for yourself or someone else, 

please contact Liz Alexander at mrsvquest@aol.com   

Worship service broadcasts - 7:00 pm, Sunday evenings on Cablevision Channel 21.  

Church website includes the Church newsletters, worship service links, church history and Facebook:   

www.fishkillreformed.org.   

All Treasurer-related Emails should be sent to (Roy Carruthers at): frctreasurer@optimum.net    

   Sanctuary Flowers - to place flowers in the sanctuary, please sign up on the 2017 flower chart on the  

bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall or call the church office.  The cost is $40 a Sunday, payable to 

“Women of the Reformed Church,” at the time they are placed. Thank you for enhancing our worship with 

your gift.  
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Consistory Notes – January, 2016 
¶ Elder Jan Melichar Utter led devotions, talking about the bitter sweetness of ending her term on 

consistory. Isaiah 48:17 promises that our God teaches us and directs in the way we should go & John 

3:30-31 raises the question, “Do I need more ___, or less ___ in my life?” We all need more Jesus in our 

lives, and less of ourselves, for this will lead to increased joy. Jan closed with prayer.  

¶ Consistory will attend an RCA Consistory Training workshop at the Woodstock Reformed Church, 

March 18
th

, 10:30 am – 2:30 pm. 

¶ Danielle Mattioli was approved to serve on the Children’s Community Service Board. 

¶ The 2016 Annual Consistorial Report is being completed along with the Classis report that is due in 

February. They include questions about the spiritual health of the congregation, membership numbers, 

baptisms, finances, and Book of Church Order adherence.  

¶ The 2017 budget has been approved and will be presented at the Annual congregational meeting, 

Sunday, February 19
th

, during coffee hour. Packet will be available Feb. 12. 

¶ Treasurer reports 2016 Revenues as $252,952.22 and 2016 Expenses at $227,039.  

 
  If you need temporary transportation, a meal delivered, a visit or a phone call,  please contact a deacon: 
 

Joan Gorba, Poughkeepsie         Stan Saya, Wappingers Falls 

John Houston, Hopewell Jct.         Faith Schwenker, Fishkill 

       Jim Butcher, Fishkill 

 

If you would like to receive home communion or a pastoral care visit, please contact an elder: 

MaryAnn Fellin, Fishkill          Ray Van Voorhis, LaGrange 

        Phyllis Lake, Beacon          Jay Wright, Fishkill  

            Ruth Porter, Fishkill 

 

New Consistory Members for 2017 

Office of Elder– Ruth Porter grew up in Oregon and Washington, the daughter of a minister. Ruth and her 

husband, Don, joined the church in 2008, after moving up from White Plains. A primary school teacher, she 

also worked at a group home for developmentally disabled adults in Tarrytown. Ruth has served as Elder,    

CCS board member, and co-chaired the 300
th

 Anniversary Committee.  She is part of the senior choir and   

chime choir. 

 

Office of Deacon– James “Jim” Butcher is a lifelong Fishkill area resident, except for a couple of years in North 

Carolina. A former cook at Blueberry Hill in Fishkill and Copperfield’s in Millbrook, Jim was a counselor at a 

group home in Brewster. A licensed practical nursing graduate, a severe back injury prevents him from working 

in the field. Jim has previously served as a Deacon, organizes the annual blanket drive for SPCA and helps with 

the Food Pantry food drives. 
 
 

 



 

                  COFFEE HOUR      
         Everyone is invited to join our coffee hour following Sunday worship. This time is made possible by 

rotating the responsibility throughout the congregation, while each week Laura Dachenhausen and Dorrie 

Hansen set up the coffee pots. 

   Below is the list of monthly coffee hour hosts. The first name on the list is responsible for calling the others 

and coordinating what each brings, including milk and juice. The hosts divide up the tasks, which includes set 

up, refills and cleanup of kitchen, tables, serving dishes, and coffee pots. All tables and countertops need to be 

wiped down with the water/bleach solution, and used dishtowels taken home, washed and returned the 

following week.    

   Since we all have different abilities and limitations, let’s not hesitate to offer a helping hand, even when it’s 

not “my turn” by bussing our own table.  This will help keep coffee hour running smoothly.  

   Karen Twohig, (845-765-2326), schedules coffee hour, so contact her regarding having your name added or if 

you have any concerns about your ability to do Coffee Hour due to health or other large issues.  

    If you are not able to do the coffee hour on your scheduled date, please find a replacement, then let the lead 

host and church office know the name of your replacement. 

    Anyone planning to bring food to coffee hour for a special occasion should notify the host of that date. 

Thank you!  

 

 

Hosts and Hostesses for January and February 

 

February                                                          March                                                            _   

5  Boy Scout Troop/Venture Crew 65   5  Rissin, Price, Van Nostrand 

       12  Winkler, Cramer, Siegel                                     12  Girl Scouts, Houston and local scouts 

       19  Gorba, Chao, Serra          19  Albra, Skorewicz, LeDioyt 

       26  Dachenhausen, H. Hansen, Rudberg            26  Baron, Carruthers, Raptopoulos 

        

From the Worship Committee:  Readers & Greeters for February, 2017 

       February 5   Greeters -  Chloe, Zoe and Jeanne Rissin 

 Reader – Jeanne Rissin 

February 12- Greeters – Marge and Rich Faulkner 

                        Reader – Marge Faulkner 

February 19–Greeters – Diane and Gordon Flayter 

      Reader - Gordon Flayter  

February 26- Greeters – Dana Cramer and Jim Butcher 

                                                              Reader – Jim Butcher 
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                                    BULLETIN BOARD    
Book Study - The Bad Habits of Jesus: “Showing us the way to live right in a world gone wrong”, by 

Leonard Sweet, is our new book study. In our culture, we often describe Jesus in ways that soften his radical 

edge.  Sweet presents fifteen of Jesus’ surprising behaviors, activities that would probably raise eyebrows in 

polite society even now. This 4 week study meets Wednesdays, beginning February 1
st
, at 2pm & 5pm. 

Please sign up in the Ed Building, order your book on line, and read Chapters 1-4 for the first meeting. 

Questions? Please speak with Pastor Gloria. 

New Picture Directory! - Lifetouch photographers will be at our church February 23-25 to take our 

portraits for our new, updated church directory!   In the next few weeks, all who call this church their home  

will be invited to schedule a sitting appointment. There is no cost to you unless you order pictures in addition to 

your free 8 x 10 portrait. If you have questions in the meantime, contact Dana Cramer. 

From Worship & Music - Join us at Lenten Lunches! 
Starting Mar. 7

th
 and every Tuesday through Apr. 4th, we will be presenting our Lenten Luncheon Series in the 

Du Bois parlor. This year we will be discussing the book Final Words on the Cross by Adam Hamilton. So 

bring your lunch at noon and the Worship and Music committee will supply coffee or tea and dessert. Come for 

one or come for all five sessions. There is a sign up sheet outside of Fellowship Hall. We look forward to seeing 

you all.  

From the Women of the Church 

We collect boxtops and Labels for Education for the Menaul School, an independent secondary school in New 

Mexico, dedicated to providing a holistic education to children from all over the world. Place labels/ box tops in 

plastic bag on the Fellowship Hall bulletin board or in the jar under the DuBois House mailboxes. 

   

Members in Hospitals/Care Facilities 

Helen Deneu, Wingate at Dutchess, 3 Summit Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524  

Ruth Gallo, Wingate at Dutchess, Rm 223, 3 Summit Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524  

Carol Lombardi, Elant in Fishkill, 22 Robert Kasin Way, Beacon, NY 12508 

Ruth Stumpp, 79 Flint Rd.  Apt. I-231, Millbrook, NY 12545 

 

Members at Home 

Jean and George Corwin, 306 Woodmont Rd., Hopewell Junction, NY 12533 

Mary Magee, P.O. Box 223, Glenham, NY  12527k 

Olga Rygiel, 126 Ivy Hill Rd., Fishkill, NY  12524 

Carol Surico, 34 Aspen Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524 

Ruth and Sigmund Wisst, 23 Sidney Lane, Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 

 

Members Out of the Area 

John & Shirley Kacur; 9 Tamarack La., Lyon Mountain, NY 12592    

Maisie Minot; 994 Old Tusculum Rd., Springfield, GA 31329; maisieminot@gmail.com  

Walt Saunders; Daisy House, 50 Cottage Grove Circle, North Chile, NY  14514 

     Please remember with your prayers and notes those who are not able to worship with us every Sunday. 
For additions or corrections, please contact the Church office. 
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                            Counting Our Blessings  

A big thank you goes to our retiring consistory members – Dana Cramer, Heather Hansen, Sally LeDioyt and 

Jan Melichar-Utter - who performed their individual duties so well during and leading up to our big 300th 

anniversary year.  Your hard work has been truly appreciated. 

 

Dear Church Family, 

We can't thank you enough for your kind expressions of sympathy and support as we struggle to find peace after 

losing our dear Harold.  Your written and spoken words have been comforting.  The reception that followed 

Harold's memorial service was just lovely, and we thank all who attended and participated. 

Blessings to you all, 

With love, 

The Crawford Family 

 

Thank you to all my wonderful First Reformed friends who prayed, sent cards and/or came to the Celebration of 

Life for my husband, Bernie, on a snowy afternoon.  A special thanks to Pastor Gloria for helping us pull it 

together and for her remarks and prayers.  We couldn’t have done it without her. I feel blessed to be part of such 

a caring church family. 

God bless you all, 

Celeste Rudberg 

 

 

   FIRST REFORMED CHURCH IN MISSION 
      

 

Children’s Community Services News 

Even though we are only at the beginning of the 2017 year, we are opening our preschool registration for the 

2017/18 school year.  It proves time that time really DOES go faster as the years go by!! 
 

For sure the ground hog will be discussed and we hope his prediction will be a good one! 
 

February will also bring the special time when we think about all those we love, and hearts will abound.  As a 

part of our curriculum, the four year old class will be having a "Mother's Tea".  For this celebration, the children 

will invite moms (or special guest if mom can't be there) to spend a time of treats and songs.  They will make 

special gifts, cookies to share, and serve their guests "tea".  This has often been a time when a tear or two 

escapes from mom’s eyes. 
 

During this month we will also be gearing up for our annual Open House on March 14th. This is a time for 

children to bring their families here to visit and see all the wonderful projects they have worked on .  The theme 

this year will be "space, our solar system, the moon and nighttime (including nocturnal animals).  We hope all 

of our Church families will have a chance to visit! 
 

Rumor has it that February will be a short month, so until next time, blessings to all!  
 

Heather Hansen, Director of CCS 

Contact school at 845 896-9876. Visit us on Facebook at 

https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index 

https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index


 

  Fishkill Food Pantry 

                        1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524    Phone 845 896-4546 Hours:  M – F,  9 – 12 

 Who are we? 
The Fishkill Food Pantry is a Mission program co-sponsored by The First Reformed Church and St. Mary, 

Mother of the Church, Fishkill, N.Y. The pantry was started by two members of the First Reformed Church in 

1985 and operated out of a closet in the DuBois House. As the need increased, the pantry moved to the 

basement of the DuBois House and remained there until we moved to our present location in 2009, occupying 

the yellow A-frame building whose entrances border both Church St. and Rt. 9. We are a totally volunteer-run 

organization, presently consisting of over 40 volunteers who serve local southwestern Dutchess County families 

coping with financial emergencies by supplying basic food needs of. 

What do we do? 
We provide impoverished individuals and families with a five day, 3 meal per day supply of food including 

meat, eggs and milk to individuals and families. Recipients are under no obligation to contribute money, goods 

or work or to participate in any religious programs or services. We service approximately 220 families per 

month or around 660-700 people per month, however this number usually increases during the holidays when 

finances are stretched to the limit. 

How do we do this? 
Since we are a totally voluntary organization, we rely on grants, local businesses, banks, civic groups, local 

churches, food drives, local farms and donations from individuals. Being a member of The Food Bank of the 

Hudson Valley, we are able to purchase food at a lower cost on our weekly scheduled trips to Cornwall. Other 

items are purchased in bulk at Shoprite and discount warehouses such as Sam’s Club. We also rely on our 

volunteers to pick up donated food regularly from Adams, Panera Bread, and Paesano’s Bakery. We have also 

partnered with Second Chance Foods, a food rescue organization that delivers fruit and vegetables to us on a 

regular basis depending on availability. 

 

 

 

 

How can you help? 

This is one of the most frequently asked  

questions that we deal with: 

¶ Donations are always welcome (used to    

buy perishable foods) 

¶ You can hold a food drive at work or in   

your neighborhood 

¶ Volunteer at the food pantry or volunteer     

to do regularly scheduled pickups 

 



   

  All of us at Troop and Venture Crew 65 hope you had a wonderful holiday and that your new year is off to a 

good start.  Troop 65 also took some time off to enjoy the Holiday season with family and friends. 

 

  Our December Popcorn Show and Sell at the Fishkill Flea Market on December 17
th

 was a big success.  

Despite some difficult weather on Saturday, which greatly limited customers, we persevered and tried again on 

Sunday the 18
th

.  The customer turnout was much better and we were able to sell a fair amount of popcorn.  

Thank you to everyone who stopped by to support us.  The troop also had some fun Ice Skating at Bear 

Mountain Park, under the stars.  The event was well attended and everyone enjoyed the ice skating and 

especially the hot chocolate.  Finally, our December Court of Honor was also great fun for the scouts.  Three 

scouts received rank advancements, including one Eagle Scout Bronze Palm.  Also, six Merit Badges were 

awarded.  Finally, the scouts exchanged Secret Santa gifts. 

 

  In January the Troop spent an evening 

climbing at the Gravity Vault, an indoor 

climbing facility in Poughkeepsie.  The scouts 

worked on their climbing and knot skills.  Also 

several of the younger scouts were able to 

work on the Climbing Merit badge.  A photo 

from the event is included.  The Troop is also 

planning to run a station at the annual Eskimo 

Run for the Cub Scouts.  This event will be 

held at Bard Park and will be combined with 

another camping weekend at Camp 

Nooteeming. 

 

  February will be another busy month for the Troop.  The annual district-wide Klondike event will be held at 

Bard Park on February 4
th
.  This year’s event theme is “Fire and Ice”.  The Troop will be designing and building 

a sled for competing in the event and will also be helping out by running one of the stations.  We will be joining 

the Fishkill Reformed Church worship service on Sunday February 5
th

 for Scout Sunday.  We also will hold our 

Electronics Weekend camp out at Bowdoin Park, where we will be volunteering for the Special Olympics 

Winter Games.  Finally, in February, the scouts will be going to Marist College for a swim night.  This will give 

some of the scouts a chance to complete their swimming requirements.  

 

  Thank you again for all your support.   
If you would like more information regarding scouting opportunities, activities, or service projects, please refer to our 

websites at www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com or www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com or by contacting Frank Giusto, 

Scoutmaster & Venture Crew Adviser, at (845) 453-5706.  

Chartered Organization: First Reformed Church, 1153 Main Street Fishkill, New York 12524  

Meetings:  Mondays 7:00-8:30 PM during the school year: Brinckerhoff Elementary School    

 

Our First Reformed Church-Sponsored RCA Missionaries 
Jeremy and Susan Beebout, Niger, Africa 

To learn more, visit www.RCA/Missions/Missionaryinformation  & enter Beebout, or view the Missions 

bulletin board in Fellowship Hall. 

BSA Troop 65 & Venture Crew 65 
 

 

http://www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com/
http://www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com/
http://www.rca/Missions/Missionaryinformation


 
 

Sent from I`bna ñI`jdò K- LnrrInterim Executive Director, Annville Institute/Grace Covenant Ministries 


